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                                          Social Security Cuts? 

     There have been 11 occasions since 1968 in which funds have been transferred in both directions between the Social Security old-age program and the Social Security disability program. The process is called “reallocation” and occurs as a routine accounting procedure when future projections for demographic changes of retirees or the disabled fall short, and additional monies are needed in one trust fund or the other. Although the last reallocation approved by Congress in 1994 assured solvency for the old-age program until 2033, projections for the disability program were inaccurate and that trust fund will be unable to meet its financial obligations in late 2016.

     And so on the first day of the 2015 legislative session, the Republican majority of the House of Representatives surprised everyone and approved a parliamentary rule to prevent the reallocation of Social Security payroll tax income from the old-age program to the disability program.  Their intention to stimulate debate on whether to increase the payroll tax or cut benefits was simply a transparent ploy, because historically Republicans are opposed to tax increases. Therefore, the solution would be to cut benefits by 20 percent to 11 million disabled beneficiaries.

     And, while I am totally in favor of stimulating debate to increase efficiency, the reallocation issue would set a precedent of pitting the elderly against the disabled to balance the budget. The next time around in this game, retirees would be expected to roll over and accept a 20 percent reduction in their benefits.

     Let’s get it straight here. Those who worked their entire lifetime and paid Social Security taxes are entitled to their full benefits. Those who paid Social Security taxes and became disabled while working are entitled to full benefits. Veterans who served their country in the military are entitled to full benefits. Citizens who were born impaired with a disability are entitled to full benefits. That’s who we are as a compassionate nation.

     That doesn’t provide many options in regards to balancing the budget other than increasing efficiency of Social Security employees as a national obligation, and to be vigilant for corruption and fraud. For children born with disabilities, there is always the possibility that medical advances, innovative medications, physical and psychological therapy and respect from the populace –might enhance their self-esteem.

     I have always maintained that a person with a disability can be gifted in other areas. We have come a long way as a nation, recognizing that children born with dyslexia, autism, or bipolar conditions have talents that emerge when nurtured. To simply legislate that they can get along with 20 percent less benefits for something they had no control over-is not morally correct. 

